Республиканская олимпиада школьников по английскому языку. Школьный этап. 2022-2023 уч. год. Задания для участника (4 класс)

Время выполнения без учета перерыва между разделами – 65 минут. Максимальное количество баллов – 45 баллов

LISTENING - 6 баллов (1 балл за правильный ответ), 7 минут

TASK 1. Listen to Amanda talking to a friend about a birthday party. For each question choose A, B or C. You will hear the conversation twice.

- 1. How many people can come to the party?
 - A. 8
 - B. 11
 - C. 18
- 2. Which ice cream will they have at the party?
 - A. coffee
 - B. lemon
 - C. apple
- 3. What is broken?
 - A. the CD player
 - B. the cassette recorder
 - C. the guitar
- 4. Whose birthday is it?
 - A. Emma's
 - B. Joan's
 - C. Amanda's sisters
- 5. What present has Amanda bought?
 - A. a camera
 - B. a video
 - C. a football
- 6. What time should people arrive at the party?
 - A. 8 PM
 - B. 8:30 PM
 - C. 9:30 PM

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

Task 1. Read the article about three people who are interested in nature. Answer the questions. For questions 7-13, choose A, B or C.

My love of nature

A Sarah

When I was a child at school, I collected books about nature. My classmates and friends all spent their free time playing computer games, so to them I suppose I was a bit strange. I love learning about animals from other countries, but as I got older I found out that my own country has interesting nature to, and that's what I like studying now. I do lots of drawings of nature, and I put them on my blog.

B Pilar

I love birds and animals because of all the visits to forests and lakes we made when I was at school. It's a shame that things have changed so much now. In my opinion, children these days don't learn enough about nature, so lots of them are afraid of insects, for example. I have a great job because of my love of nature. I'm a nature photographer. It's brilliant, except for the early mornings!

C Lia

A few years ago I read a blog with beautiful photos of animals, birds and plants, which made me start really looking at what lives around us. It was just a hobby at first but now it's my job as I visit schools and the give talks about nature. I love it. The only problem is if I am asked to draw a picture. I enjoy it, but I'm terrible at drawing! I'm going to take some lessons to try to get better.

- 7. Who became interested in nature from seeing someone else's blog?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia
- 8. Who says there's something about her job that she doesn't like?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia
- 9. Whose friends thought that her hobby was unusual?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia
- 10. Who became interested in nature because of school trips?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia
- 11. Who says that the type of nature she's interested in has changed?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia
- 12. Who wants to improve her pictures of nature?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia
- 13. Who thinks that young people should learn more about nature at school?
 - A Sarah B Pilar C Lia

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

TASK 1. Read the article below about the Globe Theater. Think of one word for each space 14-23. (Подумайте, какие слова пропали из текста. Вставьте только одно слово в каждый пробел 14-23).

Two good friends

My name's Robert. In this photo I am (14) ... my best friend, Manuel. I'm British, but is Manuel British? No, he isn't. Manuel's parents (15) ... from Spain but now they live in Britain.

I'm not in (16) ... same class (17) ... Manuel, but we like to have lunch and walk to college together. Manuel is very friendly, and popular (18) ... all the teachers and students at our college. Some students in our college are British and others (19) ... This is great because we all study together and learn (20) ... different places and languages.

Manuel and I love football and like (21) ... go to matches when we can. This photo is after a football match in London. Are we happy in this photo? Yes, we are. Often at football matches, the weather's really cold and the match isn't very good, but for us it's all great fun. Manuel's team (22) ... great players – really fantastic and well-known. What's the (23) ... of his team? It's Barcelona! Are they the best players in the world? It's possible!

Task 2. Read the sentences and guess the word for each one. The first letter is already there. There is one space for each letter in the word.

24. You eat soup or yoghurt with it. S 25. It is a piece a paper that you need to show at the airport when you want to go by plane Answer: B R E A D

26. This animal has eight legs or arms. It lives in the sea.

27. You always look at it in class. It is usually white or green. You can write on it.	В
28. You make salad with it. It is long. It goes well with tomatoes	C
29. It is a room in your house. You wash yourself there.	В
30. You can see clowns, acrobats and magicians there.	C
31. You need it if you want to pay for something in a shop.	M
32. This sport is played on ice.	Н
33. This is a continent where kangaroos and koala bears live.	

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET!

WRITING - 12 баллов, 30 минут

Stude	ent's name
Your teacher asked you to write a short text about your favour about what you do on this day, what people you meet and explain your text use the words: also, morning, (to) help (обязательн	ain why you like this day.
своем рассказе!). Write 70-100 words.	